Shayna Sharke

From: Maura Mikulec <maura@mikulec.com>
Sent: Monday, February 20, 2023 3:24 PM
To: Comment; Michael Villar

Subject: Public comment, Item #8, 2/21/23

Hello Councilmen.

| just wanted to address the proposal to change the city municipal code to no longer allow people to "wash or polish"
their cars on city streets. | don't know about the rest of Dana Point, but many of us who live in Capo Beach do so
because of the long history of a "live and let live" vibe. We did not choose CC&Rs and HOAs and don't want restrictive
policies. | don't wash my car at home, but my neighbors do and | think they ought to be allowed to. If people don't want
this kind of thing in their neighborhood, they should've chosen to live in a neighborhood that prohibits it.

| hope you will not accept this particular change to the city's ordinances. And if you must, can Capo be carved out for an
exception? As a lifelong resident (with some comings and goings) this just doesn't seem right for Capo Beach.

And if this is ONLY about runoff, and if the runoff is harmful to our ocean, then why also prohibit "polishing"?

Also, while I'm at it...] also think the change to the code that would no longer allow people to get permits for their guests
to park RVs on their street for up to a week, is actually discriminatory. | live in a single-family home, and so can have my
guest park their RV in my driveway, but other residents who live in duplexes or apartments may not be able to do that,
and they should be allowed guests who drive RVs just as much as | should. | hope you will reconsider this change.

Respectfully,
Maura

Maura Mikulec, MSW
maura@mikulec.com
049-633-3818

T——

Agenda ltem No. _ 6
1 7—)7-‘[23




